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20 May 2024 
 
 
Dear Hansard,  

 

I would like to make a correction to a remark I made during the adjournment debate on 15 May 
2024 which was recorded in Volume 750.  
 
During my remarks to the House (Volume 750, Column 400) I said: “My right hon. Friend is abso-
lutely right: there are impacts on both freeholders and leaseholders. Different types of property 
and tenure are impacted in different ways. Elements of the rent charges regime will be extin-
guished by the 1977 Act, which he rightly referenced, in 2033; that has been in law since before I 
was born.” 
 
I should have instead said that: “My right hon. Friend is absolutely right: there are impacts on both 
freeholders and leaseholders. Different types of property and tenure are impacted in different 
ways. Elements of the rent charges regime will be extinguished by the 1977 Act, which he rightly 
referenced, in 2037; that has been in law since before I was born.” 
 
I am copying this letter to Sir Liam Fox MP. A copy of this letter will be placed in the Libraries of 
both Houses. 
 

 
 

Yours ever, 
 
 

 
 

LEE ROWLEY MP  
 

 


